Dear
    
Re: Your Claim for Personal Injuries
I have carried out a recent review of your file, including in particular the Conditional Fee Agreement which you signed at the outset (the “No Win, No Fee” document under which we agreed to act on your behalf). As a result of my review I believe there is a risk that the Conditional Fee Agreement we signed may be challenged by the Defendants and they may possibly argue that they are not liable for your costs in the event that your claim is successful.
To avoid this risk, I am proposing that as a precaution a new second agreement should be signed. Fortunately, changes in the regulations governing “No Win, No Fee” agreements enable me to do this. 
By way of background I should explain the regulations under which you signed the original conditional fee agreement were changed on 1 November 2005.  The old style agreements have been the subject of many challenges by defendants who have used the wording of the original regulations to avoid paying costs in successful claims, and because of these many challenges, the regulations were abolished. Because the conditional fee agreement in this case was signed before 1 November 2005, there is a risk that it could be held invalid by a Court should it be challenged by the other side.
In order to take advantage of the new rules and to prevent any such argument being raised by the defendant I have prepared an alternative agreement which I invite you to sign.  A copy is attached to this letter. I should make it clear that this is only a precaution and that although our dealings will now be governed by this second agreement, it is very similar to our existing agreement, but its legal status is different because of the above changes which took place in November 2005. 
The key features are that you are agreeing that all of the legal costs to date will be dealt with under this agreement rather than the original one (unless by some chance a Court rules that this second agreement is invalid in which case we will rely on the original agreement).  You are agreeing to pay this firm for work done before the signing of this agreement in consideration of our continuing to act on your behalf in connection with this case. The success fee [has not been changed/has been increased/decreased to take account of the current risks on this claim.]
I also attach the Law Society’s note, “What you need to know about a CFA”, which as the name suggests provides information on the key parts of the revised conditional fee agreement.
I would be grateful if you could sign the attached conditional fee agreement where indicated and return it to me in the enclosed envelope.  I attach a second copy of this conditional fee agreement for you to keep.
If you have any questions then please do not hesitate to contact me.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely
